
The   Society   of the Guildford Symphony Ochestra  
Annual Report and Accounts for the year ended 30  th   June 2020  
Charity No: 803751

Trustees’ report

The Charity is registered as "The Society of the Guildford Symphony Orchestra" and its registration number is 803751.

Objectives, Administration and Management of the Charity
The objects of the Charity are to promote, develop and maintain public education and appreciation of the art of music in 
all its aspects by the presentation of public concerts and recitals, and by any other such ways as the society through its 
committee shall determine from time to time.

The general control and management of the society is in the hands of a committee consisting of a chairman, vice 
chairman, secretary, treasurer, librarian, and at least four but not more than seven other members.

The committee is elected at the Annual General Meeting.

Public Benefit
The trustees have paid due regard to the guidance issued by the Charity Commissioners on public benefit in deciding 
what activities the society shall undertake as detailed in the review of the year, particularly the guidance relating to the 
advancement of the arts.

Scope of Report and Accounts
This report and the annexed accounts relate to the operations of this charity only; a separate report and accounts are 
prepared by the Friends of the Guildford Symphony Orchestra.

Governing Document
The Charity operates under the scheme approved by the Charity Commissioners on 3 August 1990.

Names of Trustees
Tim Johnson Chair
Kathy Atkinson Committee Member
Alan Thorpe Treasurer

Other Committee Members
Darrell Davison
Ahmed Hussain
Jennifer Hills
Felicity Howgate
Jane Kumar
Wendy Ratcliffe

Principal Address
“Coetir”, 7C Wrecclesham Hill, Farnham, Surrey, GU10 4JN

Agents and Advisers
Bankers - HSBC, 33 The Borough, Farnham, Surrrey, GU9 7NJ
Tax Accountants - Scott-Moncrieff, Exchange Place 3, Semple Street, Edinburgh, EH3 8BL
Independent Examiner - A P Garrood ACA, 23 George Road, Guildford, Surrey, GU1 4NP

How the Charity Operates
An Annual General Meeting must be held each year and a special meeting may be called at any time by the Committee 
or one third of the members, on not less than twenty-one days' notice being given to the Trustees of the matters to be 
discussed.

The Annual General Meeting is held in late-Autumn/early-Winter each year.  At this meeting all aspects of the Charity's 
operations are reviewed, and decisions taken on operations in the year ahead.  Any policy matters needing decisions, or 
which are raised by the Trustees, are discussed. In addition, the Trustees and other Committee members meet 
periodically throughout the year to make day to day decisions about the operation of the charity within the established 
governance framework.

Review of the year
The orchestra was founded by Claud Powell in Autumn 1919.  Our concert in G-Live, Guildford in November 2019 was 
therefore our Centenary Concert.  We replicated the programme for the Orchestra's very first concert in 1919, with the 
exception of the replacement of Beethoven's 8th symphony by a performance of his 9th (Choral) Symphony.  We were 
delighted that the Guildford Choral Society joined us for the performance of the Beethoven Symphony, a group we have 
performed with regularly over our 100 year history.  Joo Yeon Sir, an exceptional violinist and previous winner of our 
Young Artists' Competition joined us to perform the Mendelssohn Violin Concert.  Financially, additional expenditure on 
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soloists and publicity, and efforts by orchestra members to encourage friends and relatives to buy tickets resulted in a 
near sell-out concert, with a total attendance of 828 very appreciative patrons.

In addition to the Centenary concert, two other concerts were given during the season - both at St. Catherine’s School, 
Bramley.  One was a Family Concert and the other a Young Artists's Concert for up and coming soloists.

Under normal circumstances we would have performed 2 additional concerts, in March and May 2020.  Unfortunately, as 
a result of the Covid-19 lockdown requirements, both these concerts were cancelled, and the orchestra did not meet 
again for either rehearsals or concerts before the end of the financial year.  We did, however, introduce a number of 
social online activities to maintain members' involvement with the orchestra, which were well supported and greatly 
appreciated.

We are, as ever, grateful for the assistance of many people for their enthusiastic support during the year.  My thanks go 
in particular to our Honorary President for our 100th concert, Robin Chase, to his successor Peter Hardcastle and our 
team of our Honorary Vice Presidents.  The Friends of Guildford Symphony Orchestra continue to provide invaluable 
support our activities, both financially and through their attendance and support at all our concerts.

We are fortunate to have Darrell Davison as our Conductor, who provides musical leadership of the orchestra with great 
skill and energy.  Finally, my sincere thanks go to the Officers and Committee for all their hard work during the year, 
especially in the preparation of our Centenary concert and in relation to managing the unprecedented challenges arising 
from Covid-19.

Financial Report
The financial performance of our orchestral activities showed a very significant improvement compared to 2018-19.  This 
was largely due to the success in selling out the G-Live hall for our Centenary concert, and also, ironically, to the 
cancellation of 2 concerts.  This was especially true for the planned G-Live concert in May 2020.  because of its status as
the premier concert venue in the Guildford area, the cost of hiring G-Live for a concert is very substantial, and we 
normally make a significant loss on our concerts there.  In addition, as a recognition of our Centenary, we received a 
number of large donations from our supporters.  The combined effect of these 3 factors was a surplus on our orchestral 
activities of £11,265.

As last year, the Orchestra filed a Corporation Tax return, enabling us to reclaim Orchestra Tax Relief, in accordance with
clause 27 of the Corporation Tax Act 2009.  This resulted in a repayments of £5,799 for 2018/19, partly offset by the fees 
paid to our specialist tax accountants.  This has helped us to absorb the loss we incurred on our orchestral activities.  
However, we do not see this as a sustainable model for future years, and we are considering a variety of measures to 
increase revenue and restrict our costs.

Our investment in the COIF Investment Trust, which originated with the creation of the Jellinek Fund, continued to show 
satisfactory growth thanks to the continued strength of the UK Stock Market, with the value of our investments increasing
by £1,789. In view of the adverse effect of Covid-19 on the UK Stock Market this is a highly satisfactory performance.  
We have also explored opportunities for investing surplus funds at somewhat more attractive rates of interest, although 

these are extremely difficult to find at present.  

Overall, the net effect of our orchestral and investment activities is an increase in our reserves of £13,054, so that at 30 
June 2020 they stood at £54,393.  

The Trustees have reviewed the major risks to which the Society is exposed and systems have been established to 
mitigate these risks.  The charity's policy is to hold sufficient reserves to fund the administration of the charity over the 
next six to twelve months.  In addition, the COIF Investment Fund is held to provide the charity with further reserves as 
and when they may be needed.  Finally, we are confident that we can rely on additional support from the Friends of the 
Orchestra if it became necessary.

Tim Johnson
Chair
Date:
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Independent Examiners Report to the Trustees of
The Society of the Guildford Symphony Orchestra

Responsibilities and Basis of Report
I report to the trustees on my examination of the accounts of the above charity (“the Trust”) for the year ended 30th June 
2020.

As the charity's trustees, you are responsible for the preparation of the accounts in accordance with the requirements of 
the Charities Act 2011 (“the Act”). 

I report in respect of my examination of  the Trust’s accounts carried out under section 145 of the 2011 Act and in 
carrying out my examination, I have followed all the applicable Directions given by the Charity Commission under section
145(5)(b) of the Act.

Independent Examiners Statement
I have completed my examination. I confirm that no material matters have come to my attention in connection with the 
examination which gives me cause to believe that in, any material respect:

 the accounting records were not kept in accordance with section 130 of the Charities Act; or 
 the accounts did not accord with the accounting records; or
 the accounts did not comply with the applicable requirements concerning the form and content of accounts set 

out in the Charities (Accounts and Reports) Regulations 2008 other than any requirement that the accounts give 
a ‘true and fair’ view which is not a matter considered as part of an independent examination.

I have no concerns and have come across no other matters in connection with the examination to which attention 
should be drawn in this report in order to enable a proper understanding of the accounts to be reached.

A  P Garrood ACA
23 George Road
Guildford
Surrey
GU1 4NP
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